

Town of Lebanon-Recreation Commission  
Regular Meeting Town Hall  
7:00 P.M. Monday, June 27, 2022

1. The meeting was **called to order** at 7:00 PM. Attending: Chair – Nick Poppiti, Laura Davidson (Vice Chair) Susan Smith (Secretary), Sandra Tremblay (Rec Coordinator). Absent: Aline Soulor, Rachael Archer, Alan Dunnack, Tammy Raymond and Jessica Costillo. Guests: Kevin Cwikla, First Selectman.

2. **Minutes – Motion** by Alexis Hussey to accept the previous minutes with name correction Alexis to Sandra Tremblay on item f. 2<sup>nd</sup> Laura Davidson. **Motion Passed Unanimously.**

3. **Treasurer’s Report** – tabled

4. **Public Forum:** Mr. Cwikla reported on the passed budget and noted the BOS has funds for a possible playground at Tyler Field. He also reported that the bids for the basketball courts will take place this Thursday.

5. **Rec Coordinators Report:**

- a. Sandra Tremblay reported that the Pavilion is emptied for use by Lebanon Kids. The storage area, kitchen and bathrooms were in terrible shape, and we thank Sandra and Laura Davidson for the cleaning up they did.
- b. The volleyball nets are up, and some soft sand is needed for the courts.
- c. The fields need the brush hog and some safe type of spraying.
- d. The basketball RFP is out. Opening bids will be July 1.

6. **Ongoing Business:**

- a. The babysitting course has 27 enrolled students and starts June 6.
- b. Music on the Green with Room to Move was held June 25. Great attendance.
- c. Soccer shots started June 5.
- d. Art classes with a new instructor will start July 18<sup>th</sup>. Alexis Hussey suggested a feedback form.
- e. Pool registration forms and opening day was June 25<sup>th</sup> all went well.

**7. New Business:**

- a. Soccer club will aerate and shake seeds for the all purpose field.
- b. **Motion** by Alexis Hussey to purchase one new key lock with dead bolt for the soccer door at the pavilion for up to \$1500.00. 2<sup>nd</sup> Sue Smith. **MPU**
- c. Discussion on need for sand and parking at the lot for Tyler field. **Motion** by Sue Smith to add item d. Pavilion Use, to New Business. 2<sup>nd</sup> Laura Davidson. **MPU**
- d) Discussion on ways to keep the Pavilion clean and organized and to enforce the Building Use Guidelines. Nick Poppiti suggested deposits. Further discussion at the next meeting.

Meeting Adjourned 8:14 PM

Submitted by  
Susan Smith, Acting Secretary